

Nicholson Financial Services, Inc.

David S. Nicholson Financial Advisor 89 Access Road Ste. C Norwood, MA 02062 781-255-1101 866-668-1101 david@nicholsonfs.com www.nicholsonfs.com

As 2013 comes to a close, we have seen a year that has been almost the polar opposite of 2008. Stocks were by far the place to be as many of the major markets are up 25% or more for the year. Conversely, bonds and commodities haven't had a good year, in stark contrast to their performance as a whole in 2008. What does 2014 hold for us all? Although no one has a crystal ball to see the future, I would expect to see the overall trend continue. That trend has been consistently improving economic data, corporate earnings, and overall fundamentals. Although there can always be new issues that pop up, at this time, I do not see anything significant on the horizon major enough to derail the economic recovery. As I write this, the Dow 30 and the S&P 500 are hitting new all time highs. We may not know exactly what the the new year will bring, but I think it is safe to say that 2014 will be uncharted territory for the markets.

Nicholson Financial Services, Inc. is an independent firm.

Year End 2013

It's December 31. Do You Know Where Your Money Is?

Think Outside the Shoe Box When Organizing Financial Records

It's Time to Review Your Life Insurance Needs What can I do to protect my username and password information from computer hackers?



Nicholson Financial Services

Did You Know...?

It's December 31. Do You Know Where Your Money Is?



December and January are the perfect months to look back at what you earned, saved, and spent during the past year, as W-2s, account statements, and other year-end financial summaries roll in. So

before Punxsutawney Phil comes out of his burrow to predict when spring is coming, take some time to get your financial house in order.

How much have you saved?

Whether you simply resolved last year to save more or you set a specific financial goal (for example, saving 15% of your income for retirement), it's time to find out how you did. Start by taking a look at your account balances. How much did you save for college or retirement? Were you able to increase your emergency fund? If you were saving for a large purchase, did you save as much as you expected? Challenge yourself in the new year to save a little bit more so that you can make steady financial progress.

How did your investments perform?

Review any investment statements you've received. How have your investments performed in comparison to general market conditions, against industry benchmarks, and in relationship to your expectations and needs? Do you need to make any adjustments based on your own circumstances, your tolerance for risk, or because of market conditions?

Did you reduce debt?

Tracking your spending is just as important as tracking your savings, but it's hard to do when you're caught up in an endless cycle of paying down your debt and then borrowing more money, over and over again. Fortunately, end of year mortgage statements, credit card statements, and vehicle financing statements will all spell out the amount of debt you still owe and how much you've really been able to pay off. You may even find that you're making more progress than you think. Keep these statements so that you have an easy way to track your

progress next year.

Where did your employment taxes go?

If you're covered by Social Security, the W-2 you receive from your employer by the end of January will show how much you paid into the Social Security system via payroll taxes collected. If you're self-employed, you report and pay these taxes (called self-employment taxes) yourself. These taxes help fund future Social Security benefits, but many people have no idea what they can expect to receive from Social Security in the future. This year, get in the habit of checking your Social Security statement annually to find out how much you've been contributing to the Social Security system and what future benefits you might expect, based on current law. To access your statement, sign up for a my SocialSecurity account at the Social Security Administration's website, www.socialsecurity.gov.

Has your financial outlook changed during the past year?

Once you've reviewed your account balances and financial statements, your next step is to look at your whole financial picture. Taking into account your income, your savings and investments, and your debt load, did your finances improve over the course of the year? If not, why not?

Then it's time to think about the changes you would like to make for next year. Start by considering the following questions:

- What are your greatest financial concerns?
- Do you need help or advice in certain areas?
- Are your financial goals the same as they were last year?
- Do you need to revise your budget now that you've reviewed what you've earned, saved, and spent?

Using what you've learned about your finances--good and bad--to set your course for next year can help you ensure that your financial position in the new year is stronger than ever.



If you have questions about how long to keep copies of your federal tax returns and related records, see IRS Publication 17, Your Federal Income Tax. And because states may have different rules, check with your state's tax authority to find out how long to keep state tax returns and records.

Think Outside the Shoe Box When Organizing Financial Records

If you've ever had trouble finding an important financial document, you know why it's necessary to keep your financial records organized. Less clutter means less stress, and though you'll need to commit a bit of time up front to organize your files, you can save time and money over the long term when you can find what you need when you need it.

What records do you need to keep?

If you keep paperwork because you "might need it someday," your files are likely overflowing with nonessential documents. One key to organizing your financial records is to ask yourself "Why do I need to keep this?"

Documents that you should retain are likely to be those that are related to tax returns, legal contracts, insurance claims, and proof of identity. On the other hand, documents that you can easily duplicate elsewhere are good candidates for the shredder. For example, if you bank online and can view or print copies of your monthly statements and cleared checks, you may not need paper copies of the same information.

How long should you keep them?

A good rule of thumb is to keep financial records only as long as necessary. For example, you may want to keep ATM receipts only temporarily, until you've reconciled them with your bank statement. If a document provides legal support and/or is hard to replace, you'll want to keep it for a longer period or even indefinitely.

Records that you may want to keep for a year or less include:

- · Bank or credit union statements
- · Credit card statements
- Utility bills
- Annual insurance policies

Records that you may want to keep for more than a year include:

- Tax returns and supporting documentation
- Mortgage contracts and supporting documents
- · Receipts for home improvements
- · Property appraisals
- · Annual retirement and investment statements
- Receipts for major purchases

Records that you may want to keep indefinitely include:

- · Birth, death, and marriage certificates
- Adoption papers
- Citizenship papers

- Military discharge papers
- Social Security card

Of course, this list is not all-inclusive and these are just broad guidelines; you may have a good reason for keeping some records for a shorter or longer period of time.

Where should you keep them?

Where you should keep your records and documents depends on how easily you want to be able to access them, how long you plan to keep them, and how many records you have. A simple set of labeled folders in a file cabinet works fine for many people, but electronic storage is another option if space is tight.

For example, one easy way to cut down on clutter and still keep everything you need is to store some of your files on your computer. You can save copies of online documents or purchase a scanner that you can use to convert your documents to electronic form. But make sure you keep backup copies on a portable storage drive or hard drive, and make sure that your files are secure.

Another option to consider is cloud storage. Despite its lofty name, cloud storage is simply an online backup service that allows you to upload and store your files over the Internet, giving you easy access to information without the clutter. Information you upload is encrypted for security. If you're interested, look for a company with a reliable reputation that offers automatic backup and good technical support, at a reasonable subscription cost.

Staying organized

Keeping your financial records in order can be even more challenging than organizing them in the first place. One easy way to prevent paperwork from piling up is to remember the phrase "out with the old, in with the new." For example, when you get this year's auto policy, discard last year's. When you get an annual investment statement, discard the monthly or quarterly statements you've been keeping. It's a good idea to do a sweep of your files at least once a year to keep your filing system on track (doing this at the same time each year may be helpful).

But don't just throw your financial paperwork in the trash. To protect sensitive information, invest in a good quality shredder that will destroy any document that contains account numbers, Social Security numbers, or other personal information.

Whatever system you choose, keep it simple. You'll be much more likely to keep your records organized if your system is easy to follow.



Regularly reviewing your life insurance can help it keep pace with your changing needs, and your financial and family obligations.

It's Time to Review Your Life Insurance Needs

Your life insurance needs may change without you even realizing it. You may have purchased life insurance years ago, and never gave it a second thought. Or, you may not have life insurance at all--and now you need it. When your life circumstances change, you have a fresh opportunity to make sure the people you love are protected.

You're tying the knot

When you were single, you may not have thought much about life insurance. But now that you're getting married, someone else may be depending on your income. If one of you should die, the other spouse may need to rely on life insurance benefits to meet expenses and pay off debts.

The amount of life insurance coverage you need depends on your income, your debts and assets, your financial goals, and other personal factors. Even if you have some low-cost life insurance through work, this may not be enough. To be adequately protected, you may each need to buy life insurance policies from a private insurer. The cost of an individual policy will be based on your age and health, the amount of coverage you buy, the type of policy (e.g., cash value or term insurance), and other variables.

You've become a parent

When you become a parent, it's time to take another look at your life insurance needs because your family's financial security is at stake. Married, single, and stay-at-home parents all need life insurance. Life insurance proceeds can help your family meet both their current expenses (such as a mortgage, child care, or car payments) and future expenses (such as a child's college education). Even if you already have life insurance, it's time to review your policy limits and beneficiary designations.

You're contemplating divorce

During a divorce, you'll have a number of pressing financial issues to address. Make sure that one of these is life insurance. You'll want to think about what protection you need, and what protection your children (if any) will need in the future. For example, if you'll be paying or receiving child support, you may want to use life insurance to ensure continuation of those payments. During a divorce, you may also need to negotiate ownership of life insurance policies. Life insurance ownership and obligations may be addressed in your divorce settlement, and state laws vary, so ask your attorney for advice and information. Finally, you'll want to evaluate your own life insurance

needs to make sure your family is protected in the event of your death.

Your children have left the nest

If having children was the reason you originally purchased life insurance, you may feel that you no longer need coverage once your children are living on their own. But this isn't necessarily the case. Before making any decision, take a look at the types and amounts of life insurance you have to make sure your spouse is protected (if you're married). And keep in mind that life insurance can still be an important tool to help you transfer wealth to the next generation--your children and any future grandchildren.

You're ready to retire

As you prepare to leave the workforce, you should revisit your need for life insurance. You may find that you can do without life insurance now if you've paid off all of your debts and achieved financial security.

But if you're like some retirees, your financial picture may not be so rosy. You may still be saddled with mortgage payments, tuition bills, and other obligations. You may also need protection if you haven't accumulated sufficient assets to provide for your family. Or maybe you're looking for a way to pay your estate tax bill or leave something to your family members or to charity. You may need to keep some of your life insurance in force or even buy a different type of coverage.

Your health has changed

If your health declines, how will it affect your life insurance? A common worry is that if your health changes, your life insurance coverage will end if your insurer finds out. But if you've been paying your premiums, changes to your health will not matter. In fact, you should take a closer look at your life insurance policy to find out if it offers any accelerated (living) benefits that you can access in the event of a serious or long-term illness.

It's also possible that you'll be able to buy additional life insurance if you need it, especially if you purchase group insurance through your employer during an open enrollment period. Purchasing an individual policy may be possible, but more difficult and more expensive.

Of course, it's also possible that your health has changed for the better. For example, perhaps you've stopped smoking or lost a significant amount of weight. If so, you may want to request a reevaluation of your life insurance premium--ask your insurer for more information.

Nicholson Financial Services, Inc.

David S. Nicholson Financial Advisor 89 Access Road Ste. C Norwood, MA 02062 781-255-1101 866-668-1101 david@nicholsonfs.com www.nicholsonfs.com

This information, developed by an independent third party, has been obtained from sources considered to be reliable, but Raymond James Financial Services, Inc. does not guarantee that the foregoing material is accurate or complete. This information is not a complete summary or statement of all available data necessary for making an investment decision and does not constitute a recommendation. The information contained in this report does not purport to be a complete description of the securities, markets, or developments referred to in this material. This information is not intended as a solicitation or an offer to buy or sell any security referred to herein. Investments mentioned may not be suitable for all investors. The material is general in nature. Past performance may not be indicative of future results. Raymond James Financial Services, Inc. does not provide advice on tax, legal or mortgage issues. These matters should be discussed with the appropriate professional.

Securities offered through Raymond James Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA/SIPC, an independent broker/dealer, and are not insured by FDIC, NCUA or any other government agency, are not deposits or obligations of the financial institution, are not guaranteed by the financial institution, and are subject to risks, including the possible loss of principal.



What can I do to protect my username and password information from computer hackers?

At one time, computer hackers were viewed as a few rogue individuals who mainly worked alone. Today, many hackers

are part of highly sophisticated networks that carry out well-organized cyber attacks. Unfortunately, these online security breaches can result in your username and password information being compromised.

Whenever you enter your personal information online, you'll want to make sure that you create a strong password to protect that information. Some tips for creating a strong password include:

- Avoid creating simple passwords that have a connection to your personal identity (e.g., date of birth, address) or that can be found in the dictionary
- Create a password that uses a nonsense word/random alphanumeric combination or an arbitrary, easy to remember phrase with mixed-up character types (e.g., upper/lower case, punctuation)
- Don't use the same password for multiple websites

At one time, computer hackers • Use an online tool that allows you to test the were viewed as a few rogue strength of a password

If you have trouble keeping track of all of your password information or if you want an extra level of password protection, you may want to use some type of password management software. There are a variety of password managers on the market. Password managers typically work by using high-level encryption methods to store all of your online usernames and passwords on one secure server, using a single master password.

There are a few things you should consider when choosing a password manager. First, if you plan on needing your password information for use on various devices (e.g., tablet, smartphone), you will want to choose a password manager that has mobility features. In addition, some password managers offer added benefits such as web form fillers, which can come in handy if you do a lot of online shopping. Other features to look for include automatic log in and password generator capability.



What will happen to my digital assets if I die or become incapacitated?

In today's digital age, many individuals live at least a part of their life online. Whether you share your life with others

through e-mail, Facebook posts, and tweets, or simply have a number of online, password protected accounts, you'll want to make plans for the disposition of all of your digital assets in the event of your death or incapacity.

Unfortunately, the laws governing digital assets are not well settled. Only a small number of states have estate laws that specifically cover digital assets, and those laws are relatively new and untested. As a result, you should consult an estate planning attorney for information on how digital assets are handled in your particular state.

For the most part, websites, blogs, and registered domain names are transferable under standard property and copyright laws. However, certain online accounts (e.g., e-mail, social media accounts) may not be transferrable, depending on the site's terms of service. Terms of service vary widely from site to site. Some sites will allow a person with the appropriate legal authority to access your

accounts upon your death. Others will put your accounts in a "memorial state" or permanently delete your account upon proper notification of your death.

The most important step you can take to protect your digital assets is to include them in your estate plan, just as you would your physical assets. Your first step should be to identify and inventory all of your digital assets. Make a list of where your assets are located and how they are accessed (e.g., username and password). Next, indicate what you wish to happen to your digital assets (e.g., transfer to an heir or terminate) and who will be responsible for carrying out those wishes (e.g., an executor). Be sure to refer to this inventory in your will (but keep it separate since your will eventually becomes public information).

If privacy issues surrounding your digital assets are a real concern, a number of online websites securely store all of your digital asset information and allow you to leave legacy instructions for a designated beneficiary or executor. The costs of these types of services vary, depending upon the services offered.